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About This Issue—and the Issues 
 

 With very little news regarding COVID-19 in 
Monterey County and the County’s pretty much 
steady-state status with respect to infections, this 
issue of the newsletter will feature a number of 
online opportunities for education, entertainment, 
self-development and involvement.   
 This is not to say no news is good news and that 
online opportunities are welcome in our lives.  In the 
no news and steady-state departments, new infec-
tions keep occurring at roughly a fraction of 1% to 
about 1% per day.  Currently that’s about 40 to 90 
new COVID-19 diagnoses per day. 
 The number of active cases increases more 
slowly.  Nearly 7,000 persons of the nearly 10,000 
diagnosed to date have recovered.  We Seniors have 
done well in keeping our rate of infections low, but 
among those infected the hospitalization and fatality 
rates are relatively high.  Stay safe please. 
 The new diagnoses, however, are keeping Mon-
terey County in the purple or widespread infections 
tier and preventing the county from opening more 
businesses.  That means an extended and indetermi-
nate shelter-in-place requirement for MoCo resi-
dents.  It’s a shame, really, after Monterey County 
got off to an excellent low-incident start to the pan-
demic. 
 The increased opportunities for on-line involve-
ment and participation in activities is not good news 
either.  It means we (especially us seniors) are stuck 
with the threat of the virus for some time to come 
with little prospect for large-scale openings of busi-
nesses and sectors. 
 Finally, we all need to be aware that we are un-
der a County ordinance requiring us to wear face 
masks in public and that we can be fined for not do-
ing so. 
 So we make the best of it.  In these pages you 
will find activities to help you do that. 
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OFFICE HOURS 

Opening Postponed 

Pending Safer Conditions 

asi@activeseniorsinc.org 

831-424-5066 

Voter Prep—High Priority 
(Items in chronological order) 

Genealogy Work Group at Salinas Library 
 

Date: Tuesday, Sept. 22, 2020; Time: 6:00-7:00 pm 

Description:  Researching family history can be ex-
citing, as well as challenging. Work Groups are a 
chance to share ideas, resources, and support. Join us 
on our exploration and training on using platforms 
like Zoom for discussion and learning. 

Get the Zoom invite and help with using Zoom by con-
tacting Cathy at CathleenA@ci.salinas.ca.us   

Website Link: https://salinaspubliclibrary.org/
GenealogyWorkGroup/September/2020 
 

(continued on P. 2) 
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More Online Offerings (continued) 
 

Get Savvy About What You Read Online 
 

 A project of the Poynter Institute, Mediawise 
(www.poynter.org/mediawise-for-seniors/) for Sen-
iors offers free online courses to help older Americans 
detect and combat online misinformation.  Its next 
class begins Sept. 24.  You can click on the link above 
to find out more about the course and how to enroll. 
 

Introduction to Buddhism 
 

 The Monterey, Salinas and Watsonville Buddhist 
Temples are offering an online Zoom course, Introduc-
tion to Buddhism, for seven weeks, from Sept. 30-
Nov. 11, on Wednesdays, 1-2:30 PM.   
 Learn about history, culture and rituals within the 
Buddhist religion; life of Shakyamuni Buddha; six par-
amitas; six realms of existence and the Buddhist view 
of life and death.  Survey the development of Bud-
dhist traditions, rituals and culture of Buddhism.   
 The course fee donation is $10 for Tri-Temple 
members and $20 for non-members.  Advance regis-
tration is required; to receive login information, email:  
centralcoasttritemple@gmail.com. 
 

(more stuff to do on next page) 
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More Voter Prep (cont.)—MoCo Elections  

(Online Opportunities continued next column) 
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    Clean Your Shelves Donations Wanted 
 
 
 

Flu Shots, Other Business, Then Humor (cont.) 
 

Wild and Scenic Film Festival 
 

 Ventana Wilderness Alliance hosts its Wild and 
Scenic Film Festival Benefit—where activism gets in-
spired—on Thursday, Oct. 8, from 6-9 PM.  The virtual 
live event in your own home features 14 inspiring 
films about wild things and wild places, plus special 
guests and live chat.   
 For tickets and info go to ventanawild.org.   
 

Flu Shots at ASI 
 

 We will be hosting VNA at ASI on Thursday Octo-
ber 22 from 1:00 to 3:00 pm for Flu Shots.  Please 
leave a message for ASI at 424-5066 or email us at 
asi@activeseniorsinc.org and let us know you will be 
coming so we have enough flu shots on hand.  Thank 
you and stay safe. 
 

A Few More Poll Workers Needed 
 

 If you would be available on Nov. 3 for a four-
hour shift and for a brief training session beforehand 
(numerous times and dates available), please, consid-
er helping ASI with the process of voting.  To volunteer 
please call or text George Niesen at (831) 595-3165, 
or email him at gniesen@redshift.com. Thank you. 
 

2020 Membership Dues Are Still Payable 
 

 We are now receiving membership dues from the 
last newsletter notice.  I would like to thank those 
members who have supported us by sending their 
membership dues even though we are not open yet.   
 If you have not yet paid your 2020 membership 
fee, please send your membership check to Active 
Seniors Inc., 100 Harvest St., Salinas, CA 93901.  Your 
annual membership fee, after all, is only $30 and we 
still have a few ongoing bills to pay. 
 As soon as the pandemic in our area slows and 
the Monterey County Health Department allows us to 
reopen, we will be ready with limited activities. Please 
feel free to contact us.  If you leave a phone message 
we will be glad to get back to you.  We check US Mail, 
email and phone messages frequently.  
 I also want to thank our Board of Directors, Staff, 
Volunteers and you our members for your continued 
support of our organization.  Stay Safe, Stay Healthy.  
Dwight Freedman, Active Seniors Inc. President 

Hey creative community! Just a reminder that 
Shakespeare was quarantined for the plague 
when he wrote King Lear. No pressure!!! 
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  I was in a long line at 7:45 am today at the grocery store that opened at 8:00 for seniors only.  
 A young man came from the parking lot and tried to cut in at the front of the line, but an old lady beat him back 
into the parking lot with her cane.  
 He returned and tried to cut in again but an old man punched him in the gut, then kicked him to the ground and 
rolled him away.   
 As he approached the line for the 3rd time he said, "If you don't let me unlock the door, you'll never get in there."   

I wanted zombies and anarchy.  Instead we got working 
from home and toilet paper shortages.  
Worst. Apocalypse. Ever.   
 

Ed Note:  Looks to me as if there’s plenty of zombies and 
anarchy out there. 

Coronavirus has turned us 
all into dogs. We wander 
around the house looking 
for food. We get told 
"No" if we get too close 
to strangers and we get 
really excited about going 
for walks and car rides.   

Maybe now society will realize we can 
make it without celebrities and profes-
sional sports… but we can’t make it 
without farmers and field workers and 
janitors and garbage men and store 
clerks and truck drivers, not to men-
tion doctors, nurses, ambulance driv-
ers, and… keep filling in the blanks. 

September 
morning 2050: 
John opened 
the last pack-
age of toilet 
paper bought 
by his parents 
in 2020. 

Also highly contagious is kindness, patience, 
love, enthusiasm, and a positive attitude. 
Don’t wait to catch it from others…be the car-
rier! 

Since everyone has start-
ed washing their hands 
like we’re supposed to, 
we’ll be working on 
shapes and colors next 
week. 


